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Aleta Masterson

Subject: FW: School Budget Vote

---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: <K3K1@aol.com> 
Date: Tue, Feb 12, 2013 at 10:48 AM 
Subject: Re: School Budget Vote 
To: maureen.b.busch@gmail.com 
Cc: lynncolletti@gmail.com, JeffOdell_Stow@me.com, nancyfed@aol.com, wfbyron@juno.com, 
p.rhoads@comcast.net, jim_gray_00@yahoo.com, pmcl01775@yahoo.com, southwes@aol.com, 
s_trefry@yahoo.com, davelindsay@comcast.net, selectmen@stow-ma.gov 
 

Ms. Busch, 
  
Thank you for your kind acknowledgement of my correspondence.  I appreciate the complexities related to developing an 
effective and efficient budget for the District, as well as your efforts in that endeavor on the community's behalf.  However, 
there appears to be a question about whether the public hearing notice requirement pertaining to the proposed budget 
(Chapter 70 Section 38N) has been met.   
  
I also believe that the challenges that you cite, combined with the established history of the District's Budget increases 
regularly outpacing inflation indexes and the contents of OPEB Report that will be presented to the School Committee 
tonight, make it difficult to comprehend how the Committee can adequately meet any reasonable fiduciary standard if a 
vote is held on the proposed budget this evening. 
  
Best of luck in your deliberations. 
  
Kevin 
  
In a message dated 2/12/2013 9:33:05 A.M. Eastern Standard Time, maureen.b.busch@gmail.com writes: 

Dear Mr. Keenan,  
 
Thank you for your input. Although a vote on the budget is included on the agenda for this evening, the 
committee will decide this evening whether to vote or postpone the vote. This will depend on the need for more 
information and/or time to consider after questions and discussion of the budget. As I am sure you are aware, 
there are many challenges to developing the school budget, and in some cases, we will not have firm numbers 
(for example, Chapter 70 funds from the state) until long after we are required to submit the assessments to the 
towns. 
 
Maureen Busch 
 

On Mon, Feb 11, 2013 at 12:01 PM, <K3K1@aol.com> wrote: 
Dear Stow School Committee Representatives, 
  
Since there appears to have been little vetting or debate among the Committee or public on the proposal that 
comprises the majority of the property tax assessments in Bolton, Lancaster and Stow, I was shocked to see the 
agenda for your meeting tomorrow evening calls for a "vote to approve FY 2014 Budget" .  The agenda estimates 
less than 30 minutes for the vote (presumably to include motion, debate/discussion, etc.) and the public hearing.  
I respectfully object to the nearly $50 million budget being acted upon in such an expeditious manner and feel 
that calling whatever is scheduled to occur at your meeting a "public hearing" is inappropriate, even if it 
meets some narrow interpretation of the letter of the laws relating to such matters. 
  
To my knowledge, no effort has been made to publicize the public hearing in our local paper, 'robo-call' citizens 
enrolled in the District's system, issue list serve emails, etc.  There has been no School Committee Meeting held 
since the budget was first presented in detail to the Committee with the opportunity to solicit input and feedback 



2

from key personnel on 2/2/13 and the meeting conflicts with the Selectmen's & Finance Committee's Meetings 
scheduled on the same evening in Stow - thus, making participation in the "public hearing" process unduly 
difficult for elected and appointed municipal representatives if they wish to attend the hearing. Furthermore, the 
Superintendent only first delivered a general overview of the budget at the School Committee's 1/29/13 meeting. 
Therefore, only 1 public meeting has been held (the Budget Workshop) since that time on a Saturday morning 
and now, on the heels of 3 days of a virtual shut down of the member towns due to a historic storm and on the 
doorstep of Winter Break, is not the time to simply plow ahead with approving the proposed budget. 
  
In order that the public, elected and appointed town government officials and, respectfully, the School Committee 
have an adequate time to truly and fully analyze the proposed budget, I request that you put forward and vote 
affirmatively on a motion to table the scheduled vote at the 2/12/13 meeting.  The proposed 5%+ increase in the 
assessment for Stow's property owners warrants more than a cursory review and potential 'rubber 
stamp.'  Delaying action would, at a minimum, afford for appropriate public notice of the hearing to occur and, 
possibly, allow a meeting date to be better coordinated with the municipal schedules, and give District 
Administration time to firm up major unknowns like the transportation contract. 
  
Thank you for your continued service and efforts on our children's behalf. Your consideration of my request is 
appreciated. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Kevin Keenan 
  
  
 

 


